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NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL 
                     Tradition—Relationships—Excellence 
P—8562 2022     E—dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 
F—8562 1029      W—www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

24/2  Senior School Parent 

         Info Meeting 

         5.30 - 6.30pm 

01/3  Student Free Day 

02/3  Buildings & Grounds 

         Meeting 3.30pm 

08/3  Adelaide Cup 

09/3  Y8 Vaccinations 

12/3  Sports Day 

16/3  Finance Mtg 4pm 

         Governing Council  

         AGM 7pm 

29/3  Y8 Camp (3 days) 

31/3  Interschool Athletics 

02/4  Good Friday 

05/4  Easter Monday 

09/4  Last day of Term 1 

         Dismissal - 2.15pm 

 

(please see Term 1 school cal-

endar on page 15 for complete 

list of dates for this term) 

 

 

Uniform Shop  

Opening Times 
Located on page 15 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

Welcome to the first newsletter for 2021. 

This year we have welcomed 253 new Year 8 students and their families and a number of other 

new enrolments.  At our first census, the enrolment figure was 1147.75 students, including 75 FLO 

students, 19 students in our 2 Special Classes and 31 students in our 4 Disability Unit classes.   

 

Staff are keen to develop and maintain positive relationships with all families so that we can work 

in partnership and support all students to achieve their potential.  We look forward to this shared 

work in 2020 – this will be of the highest order with strong communication.  Do you use the parent 

portal in DayMap?   

If you need more information, please go to our website or call the school. 

 

Leadership Structure 

Our Leadership Team for 2021 is: 

Gerri Walker Principal 

Andrew Dickinson Deputy Principal, Curriculum & Pedagogy 

Anne Barclay Assistant Principal, Wellbeing & Student Services; Years 7 and 8 

Ann Hargreaves Assistant Principal, School Operations & Timetable; Years 9 and 10 

Penny Chancellor Assistant Principal, SACE & VET; Years 11 and 12 

Jenelle Draper Assistant Principal, Inclusive Education Centre 

Ann-Marie Ward Business Manager 

Sarah Afshin Pour FLO and Flexible Learning Centre 

John Barkley Technology & ICT across the Curriculum 

Giles Bartram Citizenship & HASS 

Josh Bottrall Agriculture & Horticulture 

Sue Clark Performing & Visual Arts, Music Focus School 

Olivia Porteous Wellbeing Leader 

Sam Eccles English & Literacy 

Chris Gambell Science & STEM 

Rhys Lacey Health & PE, Home Economics 

Rick Lane Wellbeing Leader 

Andrew Turnbull Mathematics & Numeracy 

Erin Dayman Inclusive Education Centre 

David Bowley Wine Manager 

Brad West Sports Manager 

Emma Perry SRC Manager 

Alex Hoffman Year 9/10 Year Level Leader 

Jen Williams Year 11/12 Year Level Leader 

Donna Tilbrook Year 7 Manager 

Vanessa Higgs Year 8 Manager 

Damien Jones Year 8 Manager 

Katelyn Baldock Year 9 Manager 

Samara Wyten Year 10 Manager 

Angus Magarey Year 11 Manager 

Tanya Bowley Year 12 Manager 
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From the Principal - continued 

 

Congratulations to the following staff who have now been appointed permanently to our school: 

 Anne Johnson – after  a one year placement is now with us permanently in her Visual Arts role 

 Daniel Gibbs – who is joining us from Pt Augusta Secondary School as a Maths teacher 

 Georgiana Quintal – returns to us as a Maths and Workplace Practices teacher 

 Jenny Howard – who has now been appointed permanently as an English/HASS teacher 

 Narelle Hancock – as a Chemistry/Science teacher 

 Vanessa Higgs – as a Psychology/Science teacher and in 2021 will continue the role of Year 8 

Year Level Manager 

 

A Big Welcome to our new teaching contract staff:   

 Amy Biscette – who is joining us as part of the Inclusive Education team.  Amy is teaching the 

NIT classes in this area.  Amy was with us briefly last year in a PE contract. 

 David Bowley – who will undertake the Wine Manager position and work with the Ag Faculty for 

sustainability in this area.  PAC will also use any future Ag vacancies as an opportunity to ad-

dress this issue. 

 Dawn Atkins  - who comes to us from Gawler and District College where she has taught classes 

in the Disability Unit. 

 Ebony Deoliveira – who is joining the Science faculty having been at Gawler and District College 

in this role. 

 Iraina Clayton - who is backfilling Jess West for term 1 in the Visual Arts role.  Iraina comes to 

us from Mannum. 

 Jess Hudson  – who is joining the English faculty.  Jess has taught at Thebarton Senior College 

and is returning from maternity leave. 

 Joey Brown – who is joining the Tech Studies faculty.  Joey did his practicum at our school.  

Last year he taught at Nuriootpa Primary School. 

 Rachel Moore – who is joining the English faculty.  Rachel is in her first teaching role having 

recently graduated. 

 Thomas Philp – who is joining the English faculty.  Thomas taught at Gawler and District Col-

lege last year. 

 Sarah Sheridan – who is joining the Maths faculty.  Sarah has been an SSO with us and it is 

great to see her have her first teaching role at our school.  

 

SSO Staffing Update 

Pastoral Care Worker – Rose Hegarty is no longer with us.  She was an asset to our school and we 

sincerely thank her for her outstanding contributions to our students and the school in general.  

The Schools Ministry Group is currently working with Anne Barclay to appoint a new staff member. 

 

Congratulations to the following staff on their appointment for 2021: 

 Trent Heneker – Youth Worker: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday morning and 

Grounds: Monday all day & Friday from 11 am 

 Ian George – Grounds: Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 

 Abbey Underwood – Inclusive Education Centre 

 Candice Jamieson – Inclusive Education Centre  

 Kate Skarstrom – Inclusive Education Centre  

 Michael Slade – Inclusive Education Centre 

 Brooke Krizman – Inclusive Education Centre 

 Michelle Rose - Mainstream Classroom support 

 Kimberley Hodges - Mainstream Classroom support  

 Sonya Abdelmalek – 7 hours Science support 

 Brooke Klose – ASETO  

 Carolyn Haswell -  Uniform Shop & Home Ec and Student Support Wednesday & Friday  

 

Congratulations to the following SSO staff who have now been appointed permanently to our 

school: 

 Deborah Robertson - Mainstream classroom support  

 Rachel Donovan - Mainstream classroom support  

 Lindy Grigg - Inclusive Education Centre  

 Sandy Hahn – Resource Centre 
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From the Principal - continued 

 

SACE Results from 2020 

I would like to congratulate all of our Year 12 students from 2020 achieving their potential.  At the 

Year 12 Celebration Assembly in week 3, I shared that our class of 2020 demonstrated what true 

success is – it is not about things or status or money, but is about the kind of person you are and 

the positive impact you have on the world. Overwhelmingly, this class were, and are, truly success-

ful.   

I left them with the thought: 

“The dictionary is the only place where success comes before work” 
 

We were very pleased with the Year 12 results from 2020.  It was great to see 97% of our students 

achieve their SACE.  96% of all grades were A to C.  There were 15 students with an ATAR between 

90 and 100 and 16 students with an ATAR between 80 and 90. 

 

Recipients of A+ with merit certificates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recipients of A+ results: 21 Students across 14 subjects 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top two students  Lucy Dickinson   98.9  6 A Grades 

        Alyssa Feltus 97.35 6 A Grades 

Top Male Student Elliot Frick  89.5 4 A grades 

 

 

 

Our students at the Flexible Learning Centre achieved 

much success.   

During 2020, 10 students completed their SACE. 

 

At our Celebration Assembly, three students shared some 

of their insights with the student population.  Each stu-

dent thanked the teachers from throughout their school-

ing for all of the help and support they provided. 

Lucy Dickinson Physics Chris Gambell 

Alyssa Feltus Biology Angus Magarey 

Lori Kelsey-Evans Ancient Studies Simon Baker 

Chelsea Linke Essential English Sam Eccles 

Taylah Miller Research Project B Tanya Bowley 

Ella Rothe Child Studies Fiona Ramsey 

Sam Bentley Integrated Learning 

(Sports Studies) 

Brad West 

Metala Burgess Psychology 

Research Project B 

Asher Rohde 

Tanya Bowley 

Angie Couzner Psychology Olivia Porteous 

Lucy Dickinson Research Project B Jenny Howard 

Zahli Fridd Research Project B Penny Nielsen 

Katie Koch Physical Education 

Psychology 

Rhys Lacey 

Olivia Porteous 

Abby Materne Psychology 

Digital Computer Systems 

Olivia Porteous 

Amanda Davis 

Phoebe Mickan Food and Hospitality Louise O’Halloran 

Taylah Miller Psychology Rohde 

Tayla Morton Physical Education Rhys Lacey 

Daniel Rogers Electronics John Barkley 

Ella Rothe English Sam Eccles 

Metala Burgess 

Angie Couzner 

Chelsea Linke 

     Phoebe Mickan               Zali Fridd 
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               Some excerpts from Lucy’s speech are: 
Loving school might sound pretty nerdy to a lot of you, while some of you, especial-
ly year 12s, might be feeling the pressure to think the same way in order to achieve 
what you want to do this year. You might think that the reason I love school is be-
cause it's natural, or easier for some people, but by year 12 that's not really the 
case. You don't have to be the most academic student, or the student who does the 
most study to love school. If you put your own happiness at the centre of your 
goals, then learning will follow. And by this, I mean choosing subjects that genuine-
ly interest you and you are passionate about, connecting your learning to the real 
world and your community and find a love for learning . 
 
I think a lot of people fall in the trap of making their measure of success an ATAR or 
a number on a page, study can become very dry and boring if you're not engaged in 
what you are doing. When you are connected with your community and allow your-
self time to care about the bigger picture, your academic success will follow natural-
ly.  
 
So instead of setting your goal to be a number or a grade, set a goal to make con-

nections, build your community or improve the environment and you'll quickly find that school and learning 
becomes far more relevant and enjoyable.  
 
Use all the incredible tools and resources school provides to make your mark. We are so lucky at Nuri High to 
have such supportive teachers who are always willing to go the extra mile to help you succeed, and all you 
need to do is ask. 

 
 
Some excerpts from Alyssa’s speech are: 
I thought I would pass on some advice to everyone here today; a lot of which is 
advice I wish I knew earlier in my schooling. 
 
Learn when to prioritise yourself over your studies. So many people sacrifice 
themselves for the sake of their studies, but in reality, your physical and mental 
health is more important than your education, and if you're not feeling your best 
the work you produce is not going to be your best. Take time out for yourself, 
whether it be structured extracurricular, reading a book, going for a run, or any-
thing that just makes you feel better.  
Communicate with your teachers, and ask for help when you need it. Teachers 
are there to support you, but they are not mind readers. They can’t always antic-
ipate your needs, so you need to advocate for yourself and speak up when you 
don't when you need support . 
 
As stressful as Year 12 was, it was also my favourite year of school, and I hope 
that this year’s and all future year twelves have a much smoother year than we 
did. 
 
 
 
 
Some excerpts from Elliot’s speech are: 
At the start of Year 12 I felt like I had all the time in the world to do everything.  
I quickly learnt that was not the case.  I would constantly delay assignments 
thinking I had plenty of time to finish it later only to spend the last week from the 
deadline cramming as much as I could to get the work done in time.   
 
It worked out in the end but my advice to the to the year 12s this year is don't 
delay your assignments, get them done early to give yourself some time for the 
unexpected. 
 
Keep a good study life balance, don't drop everything for school but study as hard 
as you can and lastly reach out to teachers if you need help, they want you to 
succeed as much as you want to. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucy Dickinson  98.9                   

Alyssa Feltus 97.35  

Elliot Frick 98.5 
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From the Principal - continued 

 

SRC and House Captains 

At our Celebration Assembly we also presented badges to the SRC and House Captain students for 

2021.  These students play a vital role at our school.  They give up their time to contribute to our 

school community while developing their leadership skills.  The school community acknowledges 

and thanks these students for their contributions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mobile Phone Policy 

This policy has been introduced with overwhelming success.  We are having less than 5 students 

per day since day 3 – none on the first 2 days.  There have been 4 students who have re-offended 

and they have lost their phone during the day for 5 days.   

 

Parents/carers have been supportive when contacted, which is really appreciated by the school.  

Teachers are reporting positive impact in classroom - they feel they can get on with their teaching! 

 

 

Preparation for Year 7s in 2022 

This continues to be a big piece of work within the school.  At our first Pupil Free Day during week 

0, each faculty worked on the Year 7 curriculum – looking at content, pedagogy and tasks. 

Faculties are currently discussing their staffing needs for 2022 in order for vacancies to be deter-

mined. 

 

We are also looking at where to locate a Year 7 hub, given the current building program. 

We are also looking at the non-curriculum SSO workflow for 2022 and then 2023.  There will be a 

spike in many areas such as ICT and Finance during 2022 due to the double cohort arrival. 

We have appointed a Year 7 Year Level Manager who is working with the Assistant Principal in look-

ing at transition and orientation. 

 

We are working with the partnership schools in developing and implementing transition and orien-

tation action plans for students and also for continuity of learning. 

 

We are also planning for 2 Open Days later this term for Year 6 and 7 students and their families. 

This is a standing agenda item on Governing Council, Executive and Leadership Team Meetings. 
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From the Principal - continued 

 

Year 7 Facilities Update  

The successful tenderer is BluBuilt Constructions Pty Ltd. 

Drama/Multi-Purpose Building 

 The builders have demolished the Drama building, including asbestos removal. 

 The next steps are to have a survey of the building area and pad preparation. 

 

Hospitality Building 

 Hospitality building external wall has been removed.  The current work is to have a footing in-

spection and the slab will be laid in the next fortnight. 

 

Tech Studies 

 There has been a soft demolition in this area now that the tress have been removed. 

 

We are meeting fortnightly with all personnel involved with the buildings. 

 

Due to lack of car parking space, the school is leasing the block diagonally opposite the school 

(formerly, Go Bananas). 

 

New Disability Unit Facilities for 2022 

 Plans for the double classroom building have been agreed to by the Inclusive Education Team.  

We are very happy with the design. 

 Potential tenderers have visited the site. 

 We understand that the building will be ready for occupation during term 3. This will allow us to 

have a third special class in 2022. 

 

Buildings 15 and 34 

These are 2 x 3 classroom transportable buildings near the STEM building.  They will be replaced by 

2 x 2 classroom buildings by the end of this year.  The buildings will come from another school who 

will be using these as part of their decanting process. 

 

Home Ec Kitchens 

The school is paying for the renovation of the 3 existing kitchens.  We have received quotes for the 

different parts of this renovation.  We are now waiting to see how long the Hospitality Centre will 

take as we cannot have all kitchens not available concurrently.  We are also looking at what work 

can be done during school holidays. 

 

Governing Council Annual General Meeting 

Our school’s Governing Council Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 16 March at 7pm.  

All parents/caregivers are invited to attend. 

 

The Governing Council is such an important part of our school.  Meetings are held twice per term 

on Tuesday evenings at 7pm.  Some areas that the Council cover include approving the budget, 

approving and monitoring the school’s improvement journey through reports from the principal, 

approving school closures and representing the school community’s views to ensure they are repre-

sented.   We are keen to welcome new members and will support you if you have not undertaken 

the role previously.   

 

If you would like to nominate for Governing Council, please complete the Nomination for Governing 

Council form on page 8 of this newsletter and return to our Front Office in person, send in via 

email: dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au or call us on 8562 2022.    

 

 

I am looking forward to a successful year at Nuriootpa High School in 2021 – one in which there 

will be much change and preparation for our new Year 7 cohort of students. 

 

Gerri Walker 

mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
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Nomination for Governing Council:  
 
Name ________________________   

Contact Details (phone/email)   _________________________________ 
 

Nominations close Monday 15 March at 12 noon 
 
 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Parent/Caregivers participation in decision making through our  

committees is highly valued in our school and we welcome  

you to consider membership of the following committees.   
 

If you would like more information about any of these committees,  
please email us on dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au or call us on 8562 2022. 

 

 

Nomination for School Committees: 
 
                                  Name         Contact Details (phone/email) 

 

Finance         __________________ ___________________________  
Canteen   __________________ ___________________________ 

Buildings & Grounds     __________________ ___________________________ 
Wine                     __________________ ___________________________ 

Uniform   __________________ ___________________________ 

 

Nominations close Monday 15 March at 12 noon 

mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
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From the Finance Office 

Thank you to those families that have paid the Materials and Services charge of $480. The M&S 

Charge was due to be paid 12 February so if you have not yet paid please arrange to do so as soon 

as possible. 

If you have an arrangement to pay by instalments: - the first instalment of $160 was due on Friday 

12 February, $160 due on Friday 12 March and $160 due Thursday 8 April.  

 

Payment arrangements can still be made so contact the Finance Office on 85622022 or email 

dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

When making payments to the NHS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please 

remember to use the invoice number or family code as the reference. 

 

 

School Card Assistance 2021 

 

School Card covers $325 of the Materials & Services Charge. The additional $155 of Materials & 

Services fee will be waived if School Card is approved. Families must apply for School Card annual-

ly.  

 

School card can be applied for online – please see NHS website under School Information, then 

School Finance. If you require a School Card form rather than applying online please contact the 

Finance Office and the relevant form can be collected at the Finance Office or sent to you. 

 

Please apply for School Card as early as possible. If you are unsure of your eligibility and require 

further assistance please contact the Finance Office. If you are found to be ineligible for School 

Card then you are liable to pay the Materials & Services Charge of $480. 

 

MAKE US AN OFFER! 
 
     FOR DISPOSAL      
 
         22,500 Lt  
  RAINWATER TANK   

 
Expressions of Interest close  

3.30pm 26 February  
 
 

Email: annmarie.ward850@schools.sa.edu.au 
Enquiries to: Ann-Marie Ward, Business Manager Ph: 8562 2022  

The successful purchaser will be required to sign a  
Department for Education Disposal of Equipment form 

mailto:dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
mailto:annmarie.ward850@schools.sa.edu.au
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School Sport 

 

Welcome to the 2021 school year; let’s hope we have a much smoother year in School Sport.  

 

This year Sports Day will be held Friday 12 March (Week 7) – see programme, map and letter for 

helpers on the following pages of this newsletter. Students will compete in their respective Houses 

in both Track and Field Events and also some fun Novelty Events for points to achieve both individ-

ual trophies and overall House Champions. Light (Yellow) were crowned champions for the second 

year running in 2020 so let’s hope for another close competition with plenty of participation. From 

Sports Day results, a Track and Field team will be selected and these students will compete at the 

Secondary Schools Athletics Championships at SA Athletics Stadium (Mile End) on Wednesday 31 

March (Week 10). 

 

 

Term 1 also begins with many Knockout Sports on offer including Open Boys, Open Girls and Year 

8/9 Boys Cricket. The Open Boys have advanced defeating Kapunda in Week 3 and the Open Girls 

also advancing to Round 2 defeating Faith. The 8/9 Boys will play Kapunda in Round 1 at the end of 

Week 4. 

 

In addition to cricket we have Open Boys and Girls Tennis draws, Track and Field and Triathlon 

Championships at West Lakes. Term 2 will see draws for Netball, Football, Hockey and Soccer an-

nounced soon with practices / trials to be conducted in Student Development times on Wednesday 

and Fridays. 

 

If a student considers themselves to be at a State level in any sport then they can nominate to go 

to State trials, which are generally on weekends. Students will be asked in the following weeks to if 

they would like to consider trying out for State level by seeing Mr. West for instructions on how to 

enter or alternatively students and parents/caregivers can visit:  

https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/teaching/sport for further information. 

 

If you have any questions about school sport, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Brad West on: 

8562 2022 or by e-mail: brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au  

 

Brad West  

Sports Manager 

 

 

 

 

mailto:brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au
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NHS CALENDAR - TERM 1 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 

(located in the Student Support building) 

Every Tuesday from 

    8.30 - 11.00am 

    1.00 -  3.45pm 

 

Our full uniform can be viewed by visiting the school web-

site 

www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 

 

Second hand uniforms can be found on our  

Nuriootpa High School Uniform Shop  

Facebook page 


